

June 19th, 2020

Ms. Virginia Venegas
Oil Conservation Division
State of New Mexico

Dear Ms. Venegas

The purpose of this letter is to request an extension of Spill Remediation (NRM 2008755249) from the current deadline of June 30th, 2020.

The original extension filed on March 26th, 2020 was initially sufficient time to remediate the spill. However, as you are aware, the lockdown from the State of Texas and State of New Mexico resulting from the COVID-19 pandemic has severely restricted our ability to conduct work as before.

Since the April 2020 crash of oil, our industry, and more specifically Blue Quail Energy Services have been hit extremely hard. We have laid off 74% of our workforce which included our previous HSE Coordinator who oversaw this spill remediation.

We currently have received (3) initial bids for remediation and are moving forward to establish a plan with the State of NM. We understand the importance of completing this clean-up in a timely fashion and are committed to finishing the work in an acceptable manner.

Thank you for your understanding during these challenging economic and social distancing times.

Sincerely,

Sean Patty

Spill Coordinator